

89
90


       
86

HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, July 12, 2016
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, July 12, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Larry Brooks, Cary Worthy, Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, and Guy Sinclair. Vicky Roberts and Brenda Sykes were absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician. 
Chair Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1. Pledge of Allegiance and opening invocation. Mr. Brooks welcomed the Commission’s new member Guy Sinclair.
2.  Approve minutes of the May 10, 2016 meetings. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Grace Baldwin seconded. All voted aye. 

3. COA1605 Kimrey Residential at 106 & 110 N Main Street where OMS and Graham Travel currently are located. Mr. Kimrey, potential buyer said he was requesting to remove the metal sheathing from the face of the second story. The canopy is proposed to remain with trim painted a dark historic ebony shade. Remove damaged wooden windows (front) and brick that currently fill arch openings and set new windows in 18 existing locations. Windows will be dark historic color with either two or four simulated divided light. Also they will remove brick from two original dock doors in the rear and install two garage doors in dark historic color. There will be an iron deck installed above the garage openings in the rear that will extend out 8’ and approximately 38’ wide with no outside access. Cary Worthy made a motion to approve, second by Helen Sharpe, all voted aye.
4. Discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. 
The following people spoke next:

Tammy Thornton

2350 Iris Dr. Haw River, NC

Jeff Leimberger

205 Albright Avenue Graham, NC

Daniel Smith

812/715 N Main St. Graham, NC

Jill Fuller


531 N Main St. Graham, NC

John Lepri


531 N Main St. Graham, NC

Jan Searls


526 E Pine St. Graham, NC    
Clint Sharpe

306 N Main St. Graham, NC

Sandra Andrews

710/714 N Main St. Graham, NC

Most of the people who spoke were against the North Main Street Historic District and would like for it to stay the way it is. It was requested for Mr. Page to further explain the “Proposed Guidelines” in detail and he did. The chair for the Tree Board, Jan Searls, asked the Commission if anything is approved concerning trees to contact and let the Tree Board be a part of the advisory process. 

Mr. Sinclair introduced himself being the newest member to the Commission. Mr. Sinclair further talked about the HRC handbook, the Certificate of Appropriateness and the possible fines to homeowners who fail to comply.

Cary Worthy stated that the Commission is only looking at the four points for guidelines right now, not the HRC book because it is for the business district. The HRC wants the Historic District to look historic. 

Mr. Sinclair made a motion to forget the N Main St District and take no action, second by Larry Brooks. The vote was 2 to 3 opposing with Cary Worthy, Helen Sharpe, and Grace Baldwin dissenting. 
Helen Sharpe said in addition to the four proposals, we need to have a booklet or manual with guidelines so people can read and see exactly what would be required. Ms. Sharpe made a motion to table until the next meeting, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye to table this item until the October 11th meeting. 











Respectfully submitted, 











Martha Johnson

